     



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

March 9, 2016
 Steamboat Springs Community Center
American Legion Room

6:30pm
Representing  the board:   Margaret Bruelman,  Kermit  Witherbee ,  Lindsay Young , Paul Jonathans and Chris Wadopian
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter ,  Hans Hochreiter , Jeff Erickson
Guests:  Shanda & JD Sullins, John DiNicholas, Dave Lindahl, Marty Bartlestone, Daniel Benjamin, Scott Haenschen
Meeting was called to order at 6:35pm. Margaret welcomed everybody to the meeting and asked that they keep their comments brief when addressing the board.   
 Minutes
· January 2016
· Motion:  Chris moved to approve minutes as written.  Lindsay 2nd.  All approve.
Association Mgr report
· Hans presented the financials as of 01/31/16. No questions or follow ups.
· Roofs-leaks/snowslides- 
· Bldg 1-slide-caused the walkway to be impassable. The metal roof installed last summer facilitated the slide. The building took responsibility to remove the slide so the contractor could continue to maintain the walkway. If the contractor feels that a possible slide off the roof could hit him while shoveling below he  will not shovel.
· Bldg 4-two units experienced leaks. Owners took care of themselves  
·  Bldg 9-3 units experienced leaks due to ice dams. They have had some discussion about a new roof for the bldg.. Daniel, new owner in F mentioned that he had leaks on the southside of his unit. Paul advised he could put up heat tapes on the roof and that this was owner responsibility.  Other owner at the meeting said they remove snow from their roofs about 3 times a year.

· Paul and Dave volunteered to advise owners on possible solutions for snow mitigation on the roofs  and siding issue. 
· Siding  problems-per building issue. 
· Margaret had a quote from State Farm for roof insurance for the association to take over roof snow removal. It would increase by 8-12,000. This is not cost effective for the association. 

· Jeff reported this was the 2nd year there were no waterline leaks or sewer line freezes at the buildings. 

· Bldg -13-owner called Jeff as he had a hot water heater broken shut off valve. Jeff  responded immediately and solved the issue.

· Bldg 3-common area electric has been quite high this winter. Jeff pursuing the problem with YVEA
· Communication 
· Suggestion of monthly newsletters to the membership for community support. Discussion of who will write these, a need for committees, request for email to be sent to all owners regarding board meetings. Meetings are posted on the message boards at each building and on the website. stahoa.com
· Board approved meetings every other month on the 2nd Wednesday at 6pm. Place tbd.  
Presidents Report

· Margaret reported that Bldg 15 had a parking lot snow removal issue earlier in the winter. It was resolved immediately to everybody’s satisifaction.
Old Business
· Insurance-fire safety-reducing premiums. Chris is doing research to report next time on how we could improve our bldg. safety to reduce our premium.
· Architectural Guidelines update-Kermit researching possible renewable energy options for the association
· Attorney search-Lindsay researching firms that could give us better service for less. One suggestion was Petis Law (Geoff) in town.

· A suggestion for the guidelines was to have one antennae for a whole building rather than 6 individuals  through Direct TV

· Homeowners survey-Margaret and the board working on developing  survey questions for the homeowners to answer and discuss at the annual meeting.
New Business
· Snow removal specifications-Walkways

Margaret and Paul commended Jeff and Topher for doing a great job of snow removal this last winter. Bot h of the association’s snow removal contractors are at the end of their 3 year contract. Discussion for improvement to our specs-. Topher said timing was an issue in determining when to shovel when there’s an ongoing storm. He suggested a full and part time person. Ice is an issue on all sidewalks and pavers very hard to shovel/snowblow. Roof slides are a problem. Contractor will not remove that snow. Topher also looking into getting insured and bonded for snow removal of roofs. 
· Motion: Chris moved to entertain bids for snow removal- walkways and parking lots. Paul 2nd. All approve
· Snow removal specifications-Parking lots
Big concern is getting  vehicles to move. Suggestions- email all owners to move cars. The first sweep in the morning into the lots is timed with the county. Suggestions of sending a letter/newsletter to all owners before October reminding them of parking lot rules for snow removal. Storage lot when to plow. Board determined no plowing in the winter.  Kiosk and trash area need plowing.

· Bldg 15 owner requested Jeff to remove snow out of the ditch for better drainage. Board stated this was a building issue. It is outside the scope of snow removal contract.

· Dead trees need to be removed from near the buildings. Jeff will do. John  suggested t funding from SPOA would be available for this project.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm for owners.
Executive Session
· 8:15-8:45 Board discussed accounts receivable of owners.

Next board meeting Wednesday, 6pm,  May 18, tbd.
Meeting adjourned  8:45pm
 Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Business Mgr     
